
26 March 2020 

Martin Jensen, Division Director 
Salt Lake County Parks and Recreation 
2001 South State Street, Suite S4-400 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
 VIA EMAIL TO: MJensen@slco.org 
 
 RE.:   Letter of Understanding –Trail Realignment from Mt. Olympus to Bonneville Shoreline Trail 
 
Dear Mr. Jensen: 
 
 The purpose of this letter of understanding is to inform you that, pending County Council 
approval, Salt Lake County Regional Planning and Transportation intends to transfer $25,000 from the 
Regional Transportation 4th Quarter Choice Fund to Salt Lake County Parks and Recreation. 
 
 The purpose of the funding is to realign approximately .5 miles of existing trail from Mt. 
Olympus Trailhead to the existing Bonneville Shoreline Trail as well as to repair erosion and revegetate 
slopes. 
 
 The Office of Regional Development hopes that this project will be completed on or before 
December 31, 2021. If you and your department desire to accept the above listed funds for the purposes 
stated herein, and agree to make a good faith effort to complete the project on or before December 31, 
2021, please sign the letter and return a copy to me at RPerry@slco.org. 
 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     Ryan Perry 
     Director 
     Regional Planning and Transportation 
     Salt Lake County 
     385-468-4862 
 
 

My Department and I accept the above listed Choice Funds (4th Quarter) and agree to use them solely 
for the purposes stated above, and agree to make a good faith effort to complete the project on or 
before December 31, 2021. 
 
 
______________________  _______________ 
Martin Jensen, Director   Date 
Salt Lake County Parks and Recreation 
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